CYO Board Meeting, October 3rd, 2023

Members present: Beth Cole, David Meiners, Kevin Bright, John McGoldrick, Dave Menghini, Jenny
Myers, Maureen Goetz, Laura Haeusser

Laura opened with prayer.

John began with explaining the four vacancies on the CYO Board encouraging members to think and ask
others to join our ministry.

High school basketball will have some changes this year as defined on our website:
https://cyojwa.org/home.

Our WYCO representative was absent but informed CYO of their efforts to raise money for their sports
programs. Allis going well and participation has increased with our collective efforts to reach out to
parents to have their kids join CYO.

CYO is hiring of a new Director of Operations, Dan (DJ) Mason, effective December 1st. DJ has been a
contract employee the past 6 months and John and Maureen have been very impressed with his work

ethic and ability in the projects he has been given. DJ will be introduced at our next board meeting.

Laura presented the financials for the organization which include the fall sports numbers to date. All
looks good and reflects the increase or decrease in athletes as compared to the budget.

The CYO Finance Committee provided direction on our CYO bank accounts.

The minutes from last meeting were read. David Meiners made a motion to approve, Dave Menghini
seconded his motion, and all voted to approve the minutes.

Our next meeting dates were chosen and are as follows: Nov 28, Jan 23, April 9 and June 11.
Beth closed the meeting in prayer. An executive session was called and held.



